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EASA AIRWORTHINESS DIRECTIVE 
CANCELLATION NOTICE 

 

AD No.: 2006-0092R1 
 
 
 
 
Date: 16 January 2007 

No person may operate an aircraft to which an Airworthiness Directive applies, except in accordance with the 
requirements of that Airworthiness Directive unless otherwise agreed with the Authority of the State of Registry. 

Type Approval Holder’s Name: 
 
Hartzell Propeller Inc. 

Type/Model designation(s): 
 
Model ( )HC-( )2Y( )-( ) series 

TCDS Numbers: FAA P-920, P9EA, P27EA, P42GL, P37EA, P39EA and P43GL. 

Foreign AD:  FAA AD 2006-18-15, issued September 8, 2006. 

Cancellation/Supersedure:  This Notice cancels EASA AD 2006-0092 dated 03 May 2006, 
including the ‘correction’ dated 07 September 2006. 

 

ATA 61 Propellers – Propeller Hub – Inspection 

 

Manufacturer: Hartzell Propeller Inc. 

Applicability: Hartzell two blade, aluminum hub, "compact" ( )HC-( )2Y( )-( ) series 
propellers manufactured before December 1991 that do not have an "A" 
or "B" suffix letter at the end of the hub and propeller serial numbers and 
are installed on Lycoming ( )-360 series engines. 

These engines and propellers could be installed on, but not limited to, 
various Part (CS) 23 certificated aircraft. 

Reason: The Agency has reviewed the referenced FAA Airworthiness Directive 
2006-18-15 that addresses the same unsafe condition that was 
addressed by the original issue of this directive. The actions required by 
the FAA AD are almost identical to the ones required by EASA AD 2006-
0092. They are adequate to correct the unsafe condition and therefore 
that AD is considered ‘accepted’ under the provisions of Executive 
Decision (ED) No. 02/2003. 

For the reasons described above, EASA AD 2006-002 is hereby 
cancelled. 

Effective Date: 16 January 2007 

Compliance Not applicable 

Ref. Publications: Hartzell Propeller Inc. Service Bulletin HC-SB-61-269, dated April 18, 
2005 
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Remarks: 1. Enquiries regarding this Notice should be referred to the AD Focal 
Point - Certification Directorate, EASA. E-mail: ADs@easa.europa.eu 
 

2. For any questions concerning the content of this cancellation notice, 
please contact Hartzell Propeller Inc. Technical Publications 
Department, One Propeller Place, Piqua, OH 45356; telephone (937) 
778-4200; fax (937) 778-4391; E-Mail: techsupport@hartzellprop.com 

 


